MARYLAND STATE ATHLETIC COMMISSION

MINUTES – Wednesday May 17, 2023 
On Wednesday, May 17, 2023, the Maryland State Athletic Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman David Norman at 3:00 p.m.  Present were the following:  Chairman Norman; Commissioner Chuck Gast; Commissioner Lenny Moore; Commissioner David Shull; Commissioner Brian Boles; Kausar Sayed, Deputy Commissioner; Eric London, Assistant Attorney General and Counsel; Olga Escobar, Board Specialist; Matthew McKinney, Acting Executive Director of the Athletic Commission; and Danielle Evans, Executive Assistant to the Commissioner. This was a hybrid meeting with Commission members, Commission staff, and the public calling into Google Meets, as well as joining in person.
APPROVAL OF COMMISSION MINUTES
Chairman David Norman called for a Motion to approve the minutes of the April meeting, and the minutes were unanimously approved. 
APPROVAL OF PROFESSIONAL WRESTLING EVENTS

Board Specialist Olga Escobar led a Commission discussion concerning the professional wrestling events currently scheduled in the State of Maryland. 

Upon a motion by Commissioner Shull, seconded by Commissioner Gast, the Commission voted unanimously to approve the following professional wrestling events: 
· CZW Wrestling Event May 20, 2023, Havre de Grace 

· MCW Wrestling Event May 20, 2023, Joppa 

· ACW Wrestling Event May 21, 2023, Westminster 

· EWA Wrestling Event May 27, 2023, Havre de Grace 

· AWA Wrestling Event May 27, 2023, Waldorf 

· ACW Wrestling Event May 27, 2023, Power Plant LIVE! 

· Fight Club Wrestling Event May 28, 2023, Cheverly 

· Voltage Wrestling Event June 2, 2023, Hagerstown 

· Wrestling Event June 3, 2023, Black Box Theatre, SS
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Chairman Norman proposed that a CTE Course be given to all promoters.  
Executive Director’s Report 
Acting Executive Director Matt McKinney reiterated the application process for the three Commissioners that will be finishing their term on June 30, 2023, and reminded the Commissioners that if they want to continue to serve that they should reapply on the Governor’s website. Mr. McKinney also informed the Commission that initial interviews for the vacant executive director position had concluded, and that Commissioner John Dove would be conducting final interviews in the coming days. 
NEW BUSINESS

Chairman Dave Norman introduced Christen and Tony Jeter, James Hogan, and Chris Middendorf to the rest of the Commission. 
Christen and Tony Jeter voiced their frustration with the Commission’s bout approval process and complained about the speed to approve or deny certain bouts. Mr. Jeter also stated that the Doctor should not have the final say in the process. He also wanted a more thorough explanation of why the bouts are denied and stressed that there needs to be more dialogue between the Commission and the Promoters. Lastly, he advised that he believes Dr. Stiller’s CTE study is impacting his decisions on approving fights and thought it was a conflict of interest. 

James Hogan also voiced his frustration with the time it takes to get bouts approved and said that he had lost money in the process. He stated that he would like a meeting with the Commission to discuss a path forward. 

Chris Middendorf also voiced his concern with the bout approval process, and voiced his concern that the Commission needs more knowledge of the fighters.  

Chairman Dave Norman concluded the new business portions by informing those on the call that the concerns regarding bout approval would be given to the incoming permanent Executive Director as well as any new Commissioners appointed by the Governor. 
ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Commissioner Shull, and seconded by Commissioner Gast, the Commission voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 4:30 p.m.
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